MINUTES OF A WORK SESSION OF THE CLARKSVILLE TOWN COUNCIL HELD ON JUNE 5, 2018

A work session of the Clarksville Town Council was called to order on June 5, 2018 at 8:07 P.M. in the Executive Conference Room of the Clarksville Municipal Center Administration Building by Council President Paul Fetter who chaired the meeting.

Council members present: Paul Fetter, David Worrall, Jennifer Voignier, John Gilkey, and Aaron Stonecipher. Absent: Tim Hauber and David Fisher.

Discussion of Wastewater Capacity Fees for Existing Facilities...

Utility Director Brittany Montgomery came before the Council to discuss current policy capacity fees for existing/vacant buildings, and the need for changes regarding this policy. Discussion was held about fees, residential and commercial. Ms. Montgomery is to prepare a proposal and submit to Council prior to next Council meeting.

Discussion of Wastewater Bill Appeal...

Utility Director Brittany Montgomery came before the Council with a recommendation for an adjustment based on the request from the customer owning the property at 2215 Birch Drive. Discussion was held and the consensus of the Council was to bring it to the next Council meeting for a vote.

Request for Funds for CLARKFEST...

Utility Director Brittany Montgomery came before the Council to request a donation from the Town for CLARKFEST 2018. Discussion was held regarding the events being held; 5K, a festival with booths, inflatables, car show, food trucks, bands, a few other tentatively planned activities. After further discussion, the consensus of the Council was to make a donation to CLARKFEST. This will be voted on at the next Council meeting.

<u>Adjournment</u>... There being no further business to come before the Council at this time, on a motion made by Council Member Voignier, seconded by Council Member Gilkey, and carried by 5-0 vote, the June 5, 2018 work session of the Clarksville Town Council adjourned at 8:48 p.m.

Minutes prepared by the Clerk-Treasurer of The Town of Clarksville, Indiana	Minutes approved by the Clarksville Town Council on the 19 th day of June, 2018
Robert P Leuthart, Clerk-Treasurer	Paul Fetter, President,
Of the Town of Clarksville, IN	Clarksville Town Council